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Staff Report   
City of Manhattan Beach 

  
 

TO:  Honorable Mayor Montgomery and Members of the City Council 
 
THROUGH: Geoff Dolan, City Manager 
 
FROM: Lindy Coe-Juell, Assistant to the City Manager 
 
DATE: June 17, 2008 
 
SUBJECT: Continuation of the Consideration of an Ordinance to Prohibit the Use of Plastic 

Carry-Out Bags in Manhattan Beach to the July 1, 2008 City Council Meeting 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
Staff recommends that the City Council continue the public hearing to introduce Ordinance No. 
2115 to the July 1, 2008 regularly scheduled City Council meeting.  This ordinance would ban all 
point-of-sale plastic carry-out bags within the City of Manhattan Beach.  It is necessary to continue 
the public hearing to July 1st to allow for a 20-day environmental review notification period 
required by state law.   
 
FISCAL IMPLICATION: 
There are no direct budget implications related to the Staff recommendation.   
 
BACKGROUND: 
The City Council, as a part of its 2008-2009 Work Plan, asked Staff to investigate and provide 
information on strategies to ban plastic bag use, including what other cities have done.  On June 3, 
2008 Staff provided a report, presentation and draft ordinance to City Council.  Due to a threat of a 
law suit that was received that day, Council decided to continue the public hearing of the ordinance 
pending an environmental review to address the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA).  
Staff posted notice of the environmental review with the County Clerk and the Beach Reporter on 
June 12, 2008.   
 
Staff will return to City Council at the July 1st meeting with an updated report and the results of the 
environmental review.     
 
 
ATTACHMENTS: Staff Report dated June 3, 2008 
   Ordinance No. 2115 
















